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SOCIETY OF CONSTRUCTION & QUANTITY SURVEYORS





Notes of Council held on Tuesday 19th September 2017 at RICS Edinburgh, 3rd Floor, 125 Princes Street, Edinburgh, EH2 4AD at 10.30am.
	
	

	Attendance: Present – William Gwynne President,
Alan Sansom, Alan Forsyth
	

	
	

	1. 
Apologies for Absence

Jonathan Bemrose, Richard Bell, Alan Stokes, John Fergie
	

	
	

	2. 
Meeting held on 13th June 2017
        
The Minutes were accepted as a true record.
	

	
	

	3. 
Matters arising from the Meeting

None.
	

	
	

	4. 
Reports
	

	
	

	4.1 
The President

       
The President advised that he had presented the Society 
Prize at the Glasgow Caledonian University Awards 
Ceremony.  He is also on the Industry Advisory Group at 
the University representing the Society.  This Group assists 
students and organises site visits, training, etc.  There is to 
be a new Levy in the Construction Industry in Scotland for 
graduate apprentices which starts in 2018 which is also 
open to private practice.  The intake for both full time and 
part time QS courses at the University is increasing.

	

	
	

	4.2 
The Honorary Secretary


No report submitted by Alan Sansom.  
	

	
	

	4.3 
The Honorary Treasurer


The Honorary Treasurers Report, which had been 
previously circulated to all Members, was discussed in 
detail (Report Attached).  John Fergie to confirm if the 
external accountants, Winn and Co, have changed the 
name of the firm.

The three Recommendations in the Report were approved.

	John Fergie



	4.4 
The Chief Executive


The Chief Executive’s Report, which had been previously 
circulated to all Council Members, was discussed in detail

(Report Attached).  The Chief Executive advised that 
Andrew Bould of NPS had agreed to join the Society as 
replacement for Bruce Taylor who has now retired.


Alan Stokes and Bruce Taylor are now both Honorary Life 
Members of the Society. 

	

	
	

	4.5 
Chairmen/Secretaries/Representatives of:-
	

	
	

	4.5.1
NSR Board

The last Board Meeting was held on 25 April 2017 in 
Aylesbury and was attended by Alan Forsyth and Jonathan 
Bemrose.


The proposed amendments to the current Agreement 
between SCQS and NSRM were discussed and the Board 
Minutes reflected the required further adjustments.  David 
Fairbrother has now issued a final Draft of the Agreement 
which will be discussed at the next Board Meeting on 31 
October 2017 and then brought back to Council for 
approval.


Information is required on NSRM’s Business and 
Marketing Plans together with a Succession Plan and the 
Final Accounts for 2016. 


Sue Rickard is now regularly issuing the monthly sales 
figures.


NSRM had previously advised that the landlord who owned 
the NSRM Offices in Aylesbury wished to turn the offices 
into flats and the lease would cease on 31st March 2018.  
NSRM are currently looking for other suitable 
accommodation in Aylesbury and will advise SCQS 
accordingly.
	

	
	

	4.5.2
Regional Secretaries


The Scottish Region Meeting No 68 took place in Dundee 
on 12th May 2017 and was well attended.  The next Scottish 
Region Meeting and AGM will take place on 6 October 
2017 in Edinburgh.
	

	
	

	5. 
Future Annual Seminars


It was agreed to change the title of this Agenda Item to 
“Regional Seminars”.  CPD based Seminars appear to be 
the best way for the future with at a minimum of one a year, 
preferably in May or June.  Off-site prefabricated buildings 
could be a suitable subject for a future Seminar.  The Chief 
Executive will e-mail Scottish Members asking for suitable 
subjects for future Seminars.

	Chief Exec

	
	

	6. 
Website


The new website has now been rolled-out nationally and is 
fully functional, but Amy Sansom is only receiving limited 
feedback.  A new Project of the Month is required for the 
website.  Volunteer Society Members with IT skills are 
required to enhance the website.


It had been previously suggested that the Worcestershire 
Council experience in setting up an arms-length Property 
Professionals Company could provide an interesting item 
for the website.  Alan Stokes undertook to draft a paper on 
how the business was developed and subsequently rolled 
out.  The Chief Executive was asked to remind Alan Stokes 
of his previous undertaking.

The Chief Executive is to contact Amy Sansom regarding 
further contact from NSRM about their use of the new 
website following her previous contact.

The Meeting also discussed the possibility of using the 
Society website for adverts from commercial businesses at 
reduced fees/costs.
	Alan Stokes
Chief Exec


	
	

	7. 
President’s Consultation on the Future of SCQS

It was agreed to change the title of this Agenda Item to 
“Future of SCQS”. 

Richard Bell had met with Leslie Morrison, the SPACES 
representative for Scotland and following this meeting 
Council agreed that the Chief Executive should e-mail the 
Scottish Region Members advising them to speak to their 
Architectural colleagues about SPACES and providing 
Leslie Morrison’s contact details.

Council had previously agreed that it did not wish SCQS to 
lose its own identity, but that we are prepared to work 
closely with SPACES.  It was agreed that individual part day 
Seminars were the way forward, but which members are 
prepared to organise a Seminar in England?

	Chief Exec

	
	

	8. 
Any Other Business

None.

	


Date of Next Meeting in 2017 – Previously agreed for 5 December with the meeting being hosted at the RICS, Edinburgh, starting at 10.30am.  However, the President is now not available on this date and a new date will have to be agreed.  The Chief Executive will advise Council Members of the new Date
President_______________________________________

Date        _______________________________________
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